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Principal Message 

Welcome to Term 3! 

It was fantastic to see our students excited to return to school ready to engage in 

their classroom learning and extra curricula activities. We have a very busy term 

ahead and have planned some exciting new learning opportunities for students and 

also parents.  More to come! Term 3 includes: Education Week, Book Fair and Book 

Week, school assemblies, Creative Arts Workshops, Gymnastics and Technology 

workshops.  

Department of Education Draft plan for NSW Public Education 

Have your say on our plan for NSW public education! The NSW Department of Education are developing a plan for 
NSW public education and they want to hear from parents, carers, students and broader school community. The draft 
plan sets aspirations for every learner and has been informed by our teachers, school leaders, education partners 
and others in our education community, and their experiences working with students across the state. We invite all 

staff, education partners and our school communities to have their say on our new plan for public education in NSW. 

Your voice will help shape our future. What we do now will influence and change outcomes for an entire generation of 
students – right from early childhood, through to schools and pathways into their first job, vocational education, or 

university. 

We invite you to have your say by completing an online engagement platform. https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/

campaigns-and-initiatives/draft-plan-for-nsw-public-education 

Next week is Education Week! This year’s theme is 175 years of public Education in NSW and focuses on learning 

from our past, celebrating our achievements and   embracing the future with confidence.  

A note will go home this week inviting parents to our: 

• Year 3-6 Spelling Bee Final- Monday 31st July 

• Open Classroom Activity, Merit Assembly and BBQ- Thursday 3rd August 

• Parent/teacher interviews at request 

Education Week 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/campaigns-and-initiatives/draft-plan-for-nsw-public-education
https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/campaigns-and-initiatives/draft-plan-for-nsw-public-education


NAPLAN 

The 2023 NAPLAN results for students in Years 3 and 5 will be sent to the schools this week and be given to parents 

when possible.  Whilst there has not been a change in what NAPLAN assesses, there is change in how the results are 

presented to parents. NAPLAN continues to measure student achievement in numeracy, reading, writing, spelling,  

grammar and punctuation. From 2023, proficiency standards replace the previous reporting of student NAPLAN results 

that used numerical bands and the national minimum standard. Proficiency standards describe what students are    

expected to know and should be able to do in literacy and numeracy at the time of NAPLAN. There is a proficiency 

standard for each test area within each year level. Students’ results are measured against 4 levels of proficiency: 

• Exceeding: The student’s result exceeded expectations at the time of testing. 

• Strong: The student’s result met challenging but reasonable expectations at the time of 

testing. 

• Developing: The student’s result indicated that they are working towards expectations at 

the time of testing. 

• Needs additional support: The student’s result indicated that they did not achieve the 

learning outcomes expected at the time of testing. They are likely to need additional 

support to progress satisfactorily. 

Teachers are continually assessing the progress of students. NAPLAN is one assessment used by the teachers to 
monitor student progress. If you have any questions regarding your child's NAPLAN results, please contact to your 

child's teacher. 

As a school we find students have difficultly staying focused in NAPLAN tests that are on-line compared to when they 

were completing paper and pen tests. Since swapping to an online assessment our results have not been as good as 

in previous years. This is still the case. Year 3 Writing tests are completed with a pen and paper and therefore our Year 

3 writing results were strong. As the students get older and with more maturity, our results are stronger and they    

maintain their concentration levels throughout the online testing platform.  



End of Year Art Exhibition at Moulamein Art Gallery 

Over the next two terms students will be working on art works for an exhibition at the local art gallery. We thank the 

Moulamein Art Gallery committee for agreeing to host an exhibition for our students. Students will participate in regular 

art lessons as well as a few workshops to be ready for the exhibition. We also would like to invite parents to come in 

and work with students on a collaborative piece to display at the gallery. More details will be released shortly and a 

note will go home inviting Year 3-6 parents to a workshop with the students and Mrs Wilson. This is very exciting for 

our students and the community.  



Athletics Carnival 

Last Thursday and Friday we had our Athletics Carnival for students aged 8 and over. I would like to thank staff for all 

their hard work after hours to make this happen. In particular, I would like to thank Mrs Cathy Mertz and Miss Laura 

Wilson for their organisation and Brett Wilson for his work in preparing the track and field events. It was a great few 

days and our students participated whole heartedly and tried their best throughout each event! The participation rate 

was really high for our students and we were proud of the students who set their own personal goals to complete 





Jennie Wilson - Principal 


